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No Newsletter in August 
 

Next Meeting: 

Chapter hangar lounge at Carp (CYRP) Airport 

Saturday July 14th at 10:00 AM  

Oshkosh Preparations by Rodney Stead and visit to Andrew 

Phillips RV 7A and Russ Robinson for BBQ 
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President’s Message 

 

This month marks a departure 
from the norm, as this newsletter 
is arriving after the monthly 
meeting has been held, rather than 
before. I sincerely hope that the 
information on the new meeting 
date and the meeting topic 
information reached you in time 
so you could enjoy the day and 
get all the info you needed on the 
arrival procedures for AirVenture. 
If you missed this presentation, 
you can still get the details from 
the AirVenture web page at 
http://www.airventure.org/atc/vfr_tips.ht

ml, with the NOTAM available in 
full at 
http://www.airventure.org/2007/flying/n

otam07.pdf.  

This is also the last newsletter of 
the summer, as the late July and 
August timeframe is traditionally 
reserved for making the most of 
the flying time and the good 
weather. The next newsletter will 

be published late in the second 
week of September.  

June Meeting Summary 

At our June meeting, we got close 
up views of  Jeff Whaley’s 
Sportsman 2+2 with an R13B 
Mazda engine, George Skinner’s 
Zenith CH601HD,  Mark Briggs’ 
Davis DA2 with an upgraded 
panel and John Richards’ 
refurbished Wittman W10. What 
a lovely set of aircraft! We all 
look forward to seeing all of these 
planes in the air over CYRP real 
soon, and thank the builders for 
taking the time to explain the 
details to us. Well done! 

 

EAA245 Fly-in Breakfast Plans 

Remember that our fly-in 
breakfast will be held on August 
12th this year. Check the press 
release sent out by Russ Robinson 
later in this newsletter for the 

activity list. Please mark your 
calendars and volunteer to give us 
a hand setting up on Saturday 
Aug 11th - and preferably two 
hands for the full blown event on 
Sunday Aug 12th. Contact Barry 
Hall to book your favourite job.  

Upcoming Meetings 

The next regular 
meeting (September) 
will be held at the 
Canadian Aviation 
Museum, in the Bush 
Theatre at 8:00 PM. 
 

The meeting will start at 8:00PM 
on Thursday September 20th.  
Coffee and timbits will be on 
hand. 

 

14 Jul 2007 Oshkosh Prep and visit to Andrew Phillips RV 7A and Russ R. BBQ 

12 Aug 2007  EAA Ch245 Fly-in Breakfast 

20 Sep 2007  Meetings resume at the Aviation Museum. Topic TBA 

 

Have a great summer everyone, and as always – 

 

Blue Skies, 

Martin 
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Aviation humour 

From AVFlash Short Final  13.29a July 16th, 2007 

Overheard in IFR Magazine's "On the Air" 

We were leaving Martha’s Vineyard when my student nervously contacted Cape Approach:  

Cessna 38W: Cape Approach, Cessna Three Eight Whiskey, student pilot departing the Vineyard, 
requesting advisories to New Bedford. 

Cape Approach: Cessna Three Eight Whiskey, Cape Approach. This should be interesting. I’m a student 
controller, squawk 2234, and ident. 

 

More local News 

Press Release for the Fly-in in August 
 

The Ottawa Chapter of the 
Experimental Aircraft Association 
(EAA) - Chapter 245 is hosting a 
Fly-In/Drive-In Breakfast on 
Sunday August 12 at Carp Airport 
from 8:00 am to 11:30 am  -  Rain 
or Shine !!! 

The cost of breakfast is $5 and 
includes bacon, egg, toast, beans, 
tomatoes, coffee/tea, and orange 
juice.  

The small amount of funds raised 
from this annual event will go to 
towards the maintenance and 
upkeep of the Chapter’s hanger 
and workshop at Carp Airport.  
However, the breakfast is also 
intended to encourage public 
awareness of sport aviation in the 
Ottawa area, attract new members 
to the Chapter and to recreational 
flying and also as a meet and greet 
for pilots from the various airports 
in the surrounding area. 

 

In previous years the Annual 
breakfast has attracted as many as 
350 – 400 people for breakfast and 
as many as 50 – 60 aircraft from 

local airports all across eastern 
Ontario and western Quebec. 

This past year has seen a number 
of very positive developments at 
the Carp Airport. First, the brand 
new FBO/Administration Building 
was completed and the Carp 
Flying Academy (CFA) moved 
into the new facilities.  CFA offers 
first-rate flight training from the 
introductory Recreational Flight 
Permit up to Commercial Pilot 
training as well as night and 
instrument flight training.  Their 
fleet of new aircraft includes both   
and Cessna 172 training aircraft.  
You can find more information on 
CFA at their web site; 
carpflyingacademyinc.com  

 

The other major development at 
the Carp Airport was the 
completion of an agreement 
between the City of Ottawa and 
West Capital Develops that will 
see the construction of a complete 
residential airpark and many new 
commercial businesses within the 
airport.  Construction of water and 
sewer services should start this 

year with the first homes being 
completed by 2008.  For more 
information on the airpark, check 
out their web site at;  wcd.ca 

 

The EAA is “the organization that 
enables people to realise their 
dreams of flight” and the 
organization is supported by local 
chapters located throughout 
Canada, the USA and around the 
world. Additional information can 
be found at   www.eaa.org   and 
information on the local chapter 
can be found at   
www.eaa245.dhs.org/. 

The Chapter hanger is located in 
front of the First Air hanger on the 
east side of the airport and can be 
reached via the Carp Road 
entrance to the Airport (map 
attached).  

For more information contact 
Curtis Hillier at 613-831-6352 or 
Barry Hall at 613-226-8731. 
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BACKGROUNDER 

 

EXPERIMENTAL AIRCRAFT 

ASSOCIATION (EAA) 

 

EAA, the Experimental Aircraft 
Association, is a growing and 
diverse organization of members 
with a wide range of aviation 
interests and backgrounds. EAA 
was founded in 1953 by a group of 
individuals in Milwaukee, 
Wisconsin, who were interested in 
building their own airplanes. 
Through the decades, the 
organization expanded its mission 
to include antiques, classics, 
warbirds, aerobatic aircraft, 
ultralights, helicopters and 
contemporary manufactured 
aircraft. 

More importantly, the 
organization focused on people, 

offering the opportunity to make 
new aviation friends and form 
relationships while encouraging 
the sharing of information, stories 
and enthusiasm. The focus of 
EAA is communication, through 
our publications, Chapter network, 
websites, the annual convention 
AirAdventure and numerous other 
programs. There is literally 
something for everyone. 

You don't have to be a pilot or 
aircraft owner to be a member of 
EAA.  You can find different 
ways to fulfill your aviation 
interest, whether it's participating 
in EAA’s Young Eagles Program 
(with a goal of giving one million 
kids an airplane ride) or visiting 
the world's premier aviation 
event. .  EAA AirAdventure in 
Oshkosh Wisconsin. 

For the long-time aviation 
enthusiast and pilot, EAA has 

programs and activities that allow 
you to meet others with the same 
interests. If you have dreamed of 
flying, but didn't realize you could 
participate, I invite you to learn 
more about EAA through their 
website at - eaa.org.   More 
importantly, meet others just like 
you. 

Today, aviation is competing with 
other recreational activities. 
Therefore, we want you to feel 
welcome. We must share the 
opportunities available and invite 
you to the multitude of EAA 
events that showcase aviation at 
its best. Whether you are 
interested in building, buying or 
owning an airplane; seeing the 
world's greatest air show 
performers; meeting aviation 
personalities; or just enjoy being 
around airplanes . . . 

 EAA is the place for you.  

 

Mark your Calendars: 
Some items have been copied from the COPA Flight and the EAA website. 

July 1-16, Ottawa, ON: 

International Air Rally 7
th
 edition: 

“Challenge of the Flags”. 

Departure from Ottawa, ON. “The 

challenge of the Flags” will 

celebrate 3 National holidays in 3 

different countries. There will be 

two points of entry: July 1
st
 from 

Ottawa, July 8 from Moncton 

COPA Convention. Provinces to be 

visited: Ontario, New Brunswick, 

PEI, Nova Scotia, Newfoundland, 

Quebec. Countries: Canada-USA 

(Princeton, New Jersey 4
th
 of July)-

France (July 14
th
 St-Pierre & 

Miquelon). For more information 

contact Catherine at 450-969-2247, 

email ctobenas@airrally.com or 

visit www.airrally.com. 

July 23-29, AirVenture, Oshkosh, 

WI: For more details visit 

www.airventure.org or call 920-426-
4800. 

August 4, Edenvale, ON: Edenvale 

Aerodrome. The Collingwood 

Classic Aircraft Foundation’s 

annual Gathering of the Classics 

event. This will be the second year 

of hosting this event at Edenvale. 

The new N.W. runway will be 

operational making for an even 

better event location. Lots of 

classics, a warbird or two, and 

everything from Ultralights to 

Twins will be on display. This is 

one of the biggest fly-ins of the 

season. You won’t want to miss it. 

Rain date Sunday, Aug, 5. For 

more information contact Larry 

Quinton, 705-445-4419, email 

lquinton@lynx.org or visit 

www.classicaircraft.ca, 

www.edenflight.com. 

Aug. 10-12. August 11-12, 

Haliburton/Stanhope, ON: (CND4) 

Homebuilt/Ultralight fly-in. Fly in 

for the day or camp out for the 

weekend. This large gathering of 

aircraft is a must see for any 

aviation enthusiast! For more 

information and current weather 

contact John Packer at 705-754-

2611, email airport@halhinet.on.ca 

or visit http://stanhopeairport.com.  

August 11, Tobermory, ON: FLY- 

IN at TOBERMORY CNR4. Fly -

In 10 a.m. to NOON, Fly-Out after 

1.30 p.m. You can take advantage 

of the excellent local restaurants 

and golf course, or wash your 

Aircraft at our AIRPLANE wash 
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station. There will be plenty of 

transport into town and back. 

Camping is permitted at no charge. 

This will be the first flight of the 

HUMAN POWERED AIRCRAFT 

currently under construction at 

Tobermory Airport. Come and see 

Richard Synergy's project come to 

fruition. The FIRST flight of this 

extraordinary aircraft is scheduled 

for NOON on August 11. Rrain 

date August 12. For further 

information, contact Thomas 

Brown at CGZTN@aol.com. 

August 12, Carp, ON: This years 

EAA 245 Annual Pancake 

Breakfast will be from 8 a.m. – 

11:30 a.m. at the Carp Airport 

CYRP. Visit 

http://eaa245.dhs.org/FlyIn.html  

for more links to the Airport. We 

are hoping for great weather for 

both fly-in and drive in visitors. 

Persons requiring more info 

contact Barry Hall 613-866-8731 or 

barryphall@hotmail.com. 

August 12, Hawkesbury, ON: The 

Hawkesbury Flying Club and 

COPA Flight 131 are hosting their 

annual corn roast and BBQ from 

11 a.m. to 2 p.m. Fly or drive in. 

Everyone welcome! For more 

information contact Stephen 

Farnworth at 613-632-3185. 

August 17-19, Bright, ON: Annual 

UPAC Convention. The Ultralight 

Pilots Association of Canada will 

host their Annual Convention at 

Lubitz Field located southwest of 

Kitchener-Waterloo at N 43 18 03, 

W 80 32. Activities include aviation 

forums, workshops, seminars, 

exhibits, a fly market, great food 

and live music. Family and under 

wing camping is available. For 

more information, check the 

website www.upac.ca or  

http://www.upac.ca/ , call UPAC at 

519-684-7628 or email 

klubitz@upac.ca 

August 18, Cornwall, ON:  The 

Cornwall Flying Club is hosting the 

2007 poker run to provide an 

opportunity for recreational flying 

and fellowship and to promote 

aviation activities to raise funds for 

the Children’s Hospital of Eastern 

Ontario.  The run starts at 11 a.m., 

rain date August 19. The pool of 

registration money will be divided 

into 2 parts: a donation to CHEO 

and the balance to be distributed 

proportionately between the top 3 

“hands”. Representatives from 

CHEO will be present on the day of 

the event to accept their amount 

from our Club President – Andy 

LeGourrierec. For more 

information please contact Earl 

DePass at 613-998-9992 or email 

earfran@cogeco.ca. 

August 18, Orillia, ON: Annual 

Stinson fly, drive, splash-in. 

Everyone is welcome to attend this 

flying event at the beautiful 

lakeside facility of Orillia Aviation. 

For more information contact 

David M. Gullacher at 519-923-

9010. 

August 22-25, Ottawa, ON: The 

National Finals for the annual 

Webster Memorial Trophy 

Competition take place at the 

Ottawa Flying Club starting on 

Wednesday August 22ndand 

culminating with the Awards 

Banquet on the evening of August 

25th at the Canadian Aviation 

Museum. The Webster Memorial 

Trophy Competition seeks to 

discover the best amateur pilot in 

Canada each year and recognize 

her or his skill and 

accomplishment.  A number of 

respected aviation organizations 

support this competition 

enthusiastically. Regional 

competitions take place until July 

15th across the country. For more 

information visit 

http://Webstertrophy.ca. or see our 

ad in COPA Flight’s newspaper. 

August 25-26, Ottawa, ON: The 

Classic Air Rally is to be held at the 

Rockcliffe Airport, home of the 

Canada Aviation Museum. Unlike 

traditional "Boom and Zoom" air 

shows, this event takes us back to a 

quieter, and in some ways, more 

gentle age. The museum will be 

open throughout the event, and as a 

special treat there will be 

opportunities to access the new 

storage hanger - already crammed 

with treasures not normally on 

display. The gates are open from 

9am and it is anticipated that 

participating aircraft will be 

performing between noon and 2pm. 

Rides will be available throughout 

the day in a variety of aircraft 

including classic biplanes and 

warbirds. General admission ticket 

prices are $15 for adults and $5 for 

accompanied children under 12, 

and include free all day admission 

to the museum. Tickets at the gates 

only. Parking is free! Visit 

www.flightworks.ca for more 

information. 

August 26, Embrun, ON: Embrun 

Aero Club annual fly-in breakfast 

from 8 a.m. to 11:30 p.m. Embrun 

Airport (PR2). Frequency 123.2. 

Aircraft parking provided by 

ground supervision. For more 

information contact Charles Martel 

at 613-487-3036. 

September 1, Edenvale, ON: Visit 

the Edenvale Aerodrome, and the 

Collingwood Classic Aircraft 

Foundation for a Fly-in/drive in 

breakfast. For more information, 

www.classicaircraft.ca, or 

www.edenflight.com. 

September 9, Orono, ON: Annual 

barnyard fly-in at Hawkefield 

(private strip) 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. (N44 

00, W78 39). Relaxed fly-in. Lunch 
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with activities. Circuit height 1,600 

ASL. Frequency 122.775. Nordo 

follow standard procedures. All 

circuits to WEST side of 18/36 

runway, 3,300 ft grass, 300 ft 

displaced threshold on 18. Keep 

safety as first priority. For more 

information contact Chris 

Gardiner at 905-668-5703, email 

cgardn628@rogers.com or visit 

http://www.geocities.com/one_flygu

y@rogers.com. 

September 9, Brockville, ON: The 

Brockville Flying Club and Flight 

111 will host an " Oldfashioned " 

Fly-In Breakfast starting at 8:00 

a.m. and a BBQ hotdog lunch 

starting at 11:00 a.m to 1 p.m. 

Contact Mike Bowen , Captain of 

Flight 111 , MWB@RIPNET.COM 

for further information. 

 September 14-16, Lindsay, ON: 

Ontario Flying Farmers 

Convention. For more information 

contact Ron & Ruth Lewis at 705-

778-3464. 

September 16, Bancroft, ON: 

Garth Wallace fun fly-in (CNW3) 

from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m. 

'JamaicanMeCrazy' and 'Kenya' 

Coffee served with home-made 

muffins, sticky-buns, danish. An 

Hour of Aviation Humour with 

Garth Wallace. 20% Book 

discounts for licenced pilots, 30% 

showing 'Garth' in their log-book! 

Books include: Pie in the Sky, Fly 

Yellow Side Up, Wing-Nuts, The 

Flying Circus, Cockpit Follies, If 

Clouds Could Talk, You'd Be 

Laughing too! Please join ss at 

Bancroft for a really fun day! 

Aviation Fuel available. Jet Fuel 

available for helicopters landing at 

our heli-pad. Bancroft is a 

beautiful Town with lots of things 

to do!! For more information 

contact Karen Smith at 613-338-

2158 or email 

karen@aerocameraservices.com. 

September  22-23, Oshawa, ON: Is 

our annual Doors Open Oshawa 

weekend. Again this year Flight 70 

volunteers will welcome fly-in 

guests at Enterprise Air Hangar 

near threshold of 12 and provide 

free shuttle to South field 

Museums, to Canadian Aviation 

Museum, to Camp X site and 

meeting with Lynn Philp Hodgins. 

Free parking, flight planning 

services, light refreshments are 

available at Enterprise Air, near 

threshold 12. Over night 

accommodation can be arranged 

from EA For more info contact 

Cheryl Marek at 

cherylmarek@hotmail.com. 

September 29-30, 

Haliburton/Stanhope, ON: (CND4) 

Fall colour fly-in and Haliburton 

County Artist Studio bus tour. This 

is traditionally the best weekend 

for fall colours. What a great way 

to finish the summer flying season 

and get some early Christmas 

shopping done! For more 

information and current weather 

contact John Packer at 705-754-

2611, email airport@halhinet.on.ca 

or visit http://stanhopeairport.com. 

 
 

For Sale $20,000 

KITFOX - inspected, covered, ready to paint. Rotax 

582. VFR panel. Paint and everything to complete as 

Ultralight or experimental. Trailer included. 

04/07 Call Bill 613-259-2605  

 

For Sale $225.  

Garmin GPS III pilot 

04/07 Call Bill 613-259-2605 

 

For Sale $200. 

David Clark H 10-40 headsets  

04/07 Call Bill 613-259-2605 

 

For Sale $150. 

Like new.  Smith AWI acetylene welding torch and 

tips - 201, 203, 205. 

0507 Call Bill 613-259-2605 

 

Wanted Free 

If anyone has a unused computer that they would like 

to donate to the chapter we will put it to good use. We 

are attempting to put a computer in the chapter lounge 

and have a connection to the Nav Canada site for 

weather information, It could also be used for filing 

flight plans. 

 

FOR SALE   

Place your ads by phone with Bill Reed 613-831-8762 or e-mail to bill at ncf dot ca 

 Deadline is first of the month.  Ads will run for three months.  You may request a two-month extension. Please let me know if 

any of the articles have been sold. 
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Articles wanted  

I am always interested  in receiving submissions for this, 

your Newsletter.  You may bring articles to the monthly 

meetings, or mail information to the post office box, or  

email   bill at ncf dot ca 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Deadlines 

Deadlines for articles and for sale/wanted ads will normally 
be 3 weeks before the next meeting. 

 A short example follows: 

Meeting date       – 2007 Newsletter deadlines  

July 14th   – June 30th 

August  – no newsletter 

September 20th – September 6th  

October 18th – October 4th  

November 15th  – November 1st  

December  – Jan (December shifted to January 2008) 

Meeting date       – 2008 Newsletter deadlines  

January 17th  – Jan 3rd   
February 21st  – Feb 7th   

March 21st   – Mar 6th   

April 17th   – Apr 3rd   

May 15th  – May 1st  

June 19th  – June 5th 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EAA Chapter 245 Membership Application 
NEW: ___      RENEWAL:___      DATE:____/____/____ 

EAA NUMBER_________________ 

EXP Date:__/__/__ 

NAME:______________________________________ 

ADDRESS: ____________________________________ 

CITY/TOWN: __________________________________ 

PROV:______________________.PC:________________. 

PHONE:(___)_____-_______.H   (___)_____-_______.W 

EMAIL:_______________________________________ 

N/L DISTRIBUTION Preference:  email____  post_____. 

AIRCRAFT & REGISTRATION: 

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

OTHER AVIATION AFFILIATIONS: 

COPA:____   RAA:____   UPAC:______ 

OTHER:____________________________________________ 

Annual Dues: January 1st to December 31st. (prorated after 
March 31st for new members/subscribers). 

Newsletter subscriber ____: $35.00   Newsletter only 

Associate Member  ____: $35.00*  Newsletter plus 
Chapter  facilities 

Full Member: ____: $70.00*   Newsletter, hangar, 
workshop, tiedowns. (Note: there is a 
one time $200 initiation fee when you 
become a Full Member) 

*Note Associate and full members must also be members of 
EAA’s parent body in Oshkosh WI, USA 

 

Make cheque payable to: 
EAA Chapter 245 (Ottawa)  
Mail to - P.O. Box 24149, Hazeldean R.P.O., Kanata, 
Ontario, K2M 2C3 

At Niagara Central Airport, we are trying to attract 

more recreational pilots. We have had 2 fly-ins so far 

this summer. The first attracted about 4 airplanes and 

the second did not work out because of weather. We 

did, however, have people from the community come 

out for a great meal. 

 On Saturday July 28th, we are having a Breakfast 

Brunch/Corn Roast from 9:00am-1:00pm. What an 

unusual combination! But it works. The cost for the 

meal is $5 and proceeds go to the 87 Squadron Air 

Cadets. The Air Cadets Parents Sponsoring 

Committee has been working hard at each event 

ensuring that there is a lot of food and that everyone 

leaves satisfied. There will also be a local farmer on 

site selling fresh fruits. 

It is a great opportunity for pilots to come to Niagara! 

Please contact me if you would like any more 

information. 

Thanks! 

Julie Roy 

Niagara Central Airport 

julieroy@niagaracentralairport.com 

905-714-0491, ext. 235 


